

MONTECITO FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

595 San Ysidro Road • Santa Barbara, California 93108 • (805) 969-7762 • FAX (805) 969-3598

March 3, 2011

Errin Briggs Planning & Development County of Santa Barbara 123 E. Anapamu Santa Barbara, Ca.93101

Dear Mr. Briggs,

The Fire District has maintained open communications with Caruso Affiliated subsequent to the Montecito Planning Commission Meeting held February 23, 2011. We are pleased with the efforts made on their part to comply with the intent of our concerns regarding emergency response access. Each item listed on the letter to the Commission was given consideration and mutually agreed upon solutions have been reached.

As per your request, the Montecito Fire Protection District issues their approval for the latest version of the site emergency access plan for the Miramar Hotel project.

Albert Gregsor Fire Marshal

Sincerely

Montecito Fire Protection District

cc: Caruso Affiliated Steve Hanna

DIRECTORS

R.J. Jensen - President

J. Venable - Secretary

D. Newquist

FIRE CHIEF

Kevin Wallace